August 29, 2006   10:00 AM

PADEP Stormwater Manual Oversight Committee

Rachel Carson Building, Room 105

DRAFT MINUTES  (Summary of Meeting)

I. 
Introduction and Objective for this Meeting 

Deputy Secretary Myers chaired this meeting.  She explained that DEP had approximately 1,000 comments during the public comment period and planned to use this time to share thoughts about the responses and find the best way to help the most people.  People are anxious to get the manual, which will remove uncertainty and give clarity.  The manual will be a tool, but will continually evolve.

II.  
Minutes of May Meeting 

The Minutes were approved as presented.

III.
Report on Current Status of Manual and Model Ordinance Progress

DEP will accept comments from the Committee until about the middle of September and will try to have the Manual done by the middle of October.  Tentative date for training is November 13, 2006.  The final Manual will be done by the end of the year.  Portions of the BMP manual are incomplete.  All typos, incomplete sentences, and grammar will be cleaned up.

IV.  
Discussion of Public Comments Received and Possible Responses

The committee will provide input to assist PADEP staff in the formulation of responses to public comments.

It was noted that about 50 people commented on the manual.  Presenters took turns discussing each topic/subtopic.  A handout was distributed.  DEP provided a conceptual response and requested additional recommendations from this group.

Generally, DEP received support for Best Management, topography, soil and climate.  DEP did not receive support for infiltration (need better site design) and volume, especially in planning.  It was noted that the manual is not binding, but it is a good guide to what we are looking for.

V.  

Proposed Schedule for Review of Comments

The Manual will be finalized by the end of October.  Training will kick off in November.  Officially at the end of December, the manual will be complete.  September and October SMOC meetings are both cancelled.  It was recommended that we meet on Tuesday, October 10, 2006.  It was requested that everyone have their comments and responses back to Ken Murin and Dennis Stum by September 12, 2006.

VI. 
Future Training and Opportunities for Coordination

Training was discussed.  Plans are to have a 1 ½ day session.  Orientation will last one full day and technical portion will last ½ day.  This is an extensive program to present to the public in general.  It will be combined and should be heard by all audiences at the same time.  By mid to late January 2007, we will get something out to the public regarding training around the state.

VII. 
Public Q & A

Several questions were raised regarding CG1 and CG2, on-site mitigation, and limitations of BMPs, and each was responded to satisfactorily.

VIII 
Adjourn

Meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m.
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